

John F. Stibal
Director
Department of Development
414.302.8460
jstibal@westalliswi.gov

August 30, 2017

The Honorable Dan Devine and Members of the Common Council West Allis City Hall West Allis, Wisconsin

Dear Mayor Devine and Common Council Members:

The Department of Development recently received a communication from Ms. Tanya Gross, President of Wood Dale Neighborhood Association regarding their boundary and association. In March of 2015, two neighborhoods - Wood Dale and McCarty Neighborhood formed the McCartyDale Neighborhood Association. The Common Council recognized the association that year as well by Resolution # R-2015-0067.

The Board of Directors of the McCartydale Neighborhood Association voted earlier this year to modify the association's boundary and reorganize as the Wood Dale Neighborhood Association. The change was a result of the lack of participation by residents within the McCarty neighborhood. A copy of the modified boundary is attached for your convenience.

Development staff has reviewed this request and supports the Wood Dale Neighborhood Association's boundary change as well as their mission and continued efforts to engage residents within the neighborhood. If you have any questions or comments, please feel free to email or call my office.

Sincerely,

Patrick Schloss

Community Development Manager

Enclosures